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Washington 

Intermediate School 
501 Washington Street, Pekin, IL 61554 

www.pekin.net  T: 309-477-4721 

 

Washington Mission Statement

Washington Intermediate School, a visionary partnership 

of students, staff, and community, will focus resources to 

create a nurturing environment empowering all 

individuals to develop their fullest potential and become 

productive, responsible, life-long learners. 

  
 

Reporting Student Absences 

When reporting student absences to the office, please call 477-4721, 

Press 1 at the prompt and leave the following information on our 

answering machine: 

 

1.  Student's name 

2.  Student's teacher 

3.  Reason for absence 

4.  Name of person calling 

Please remember it is necessary to call the school in case of an absence. 

The school must have a telephone call each day your child is absent. We 

NEED to know your child is safe and with his or her parents. We also NEED 

to account for each child's absence.  Please send a written note with your 

child when he / she returns from being absent from school. 

 

 

  

 

Upcoming Events 

Tuesday, November 13 

¶ PTA Meeting –  

Learning Center – 6:00pm 

 

Wednesday, November 14 

¶ Popcorn Day 

¶ Community Night at SUBWAY 

8th Street location, 4-8pm 

 

Thursday, November 15 

¶ Fall Picture Re-Take Day   

 
Monday, November 19 

¶ Evening Conferences 

 

Tuesday, November 20 

¶ Early Dismissal—11:15 am 

 
Wednesday-Friday 11/21-23 

¶ Thanksgiving Break —No School 

 

  
 

Important 

Announcement 

Please remember that students 

should not be dropped off at 

school until 7:40 am for 

breakfast and 7:55 am for all 

other students. All students 

should be picked up by 2:45 pm 

unless they are going to PEAK or 

an after-school activity. Please 

help us keep our students safe 

by adhering to these times. 

Thanks! 

If you need information about 

the PEAK program, please 

contact the office. 

 

 

School Visitation Rights  

 “The School Visitation Rights Act (Publ ic Act 87 -1240) permits employed 

parent(s) / guardian(s), who are unable to meet with educators because of a 

work conflict, the right to an allotment of time during the school year to attend 

necessary educational and behavioral conferences at their child õs school. 

Please contact the school office if you need   additional information .”   

Reminder: When school is in session we ask that all visitors report to the Office to 

sign in. You may enter the building at the 6th Street entrance.  

  

 

http://www.pekin.net/


   

  Page 2 of 4 

   
 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Academic Awards:  
 We recognize the academic 

achievements of our students 

every trimester. A list of 

students who achieve High 

Honors and Honors is 

published in our newsletter at 

the end of each trimester. In 

addition, those students who 

achieve this academic status 

for their Final Grades are 

rewarded with a certificate.  

We also award certificates to 

students with Perfect 

Attendance for the entire 

school year (no tardies or 

absences).  The Criteria for 

both High Honors and Honors 

is as follows: 

 

High Honors:   

Awarded to students who 

receive either : 

 All A’s (including specials) 

 All A’s, with no more than 

one B ( including specials) 

 

Honors: 

Awarded to students who 

receive: 

 Two or more B’s with no C’s 

or lower (including 

specials) 

  

 

November PE News  
 Happy Fall from Mrs. Gutierrez!  We will be doing 

our Fall Physical Fitness tests in the first couple 

weeks of November.  Check out 

http://www.cooperinstitute.org/fitnessgram for 

more information.  Each student will take part in 

the following tests:  20M Pacer Test, Sit and Reach, 

Flexed Arm Hang, and Curl-Up test.  Ask your 

student which component of fitness each test is 

measuring!  

Following Thanksgiving, we will be Disco Bowling!  

If you have any party lights, excluding lava lamps, 

that you are willing to share to help make our gym 

festive, please send them in with your student’s 

name on them.  Each time your student bowls a 

strike, s/he will get to add her/his name on the 

grade level strike club board! 

Finally, if you feel you need to set up a 

conference with me, please email me at 

ashley.gutierrez@pekin.net.  I will be available 

throughout all the conference times. 

 

 
 

 

REMINDER: 

FALL PICTURE RE-TAKE 

DAY IS THURSDAY, 

NOVEMBER 15TH! 

http://www.cooperinstitute.org/fitnessgram
mailto:ashley.gutierrez@pekin.net
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News from the Learning Center 

 

 

 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to say thank you to everyone who 

helped support the Scholastic book fair this 

month.  We had a great turn out.   

Genre Study is going strong.  The first deadline 

for the bookmark is fast approaching.  Please 

have 3 genres done by November 9th 

We will be holding a canned food drive again this 

year, from November 5th through December 12th.  

We are having each grade level bring different 

things.   

6th- Canned good items (vegetables, fruit, pasta 

sauce, gravy, soups and etc.). 

5th- Personal hygiene products (shampoo, 

conditioner, body soap, toothpaste, 

toothbrushes, toilet paper and etc.). 

4th- Boxed goods (pasta, Hamburger Helper, Mac 

n Cheese, mashed potatoes, cereals, oatmeal 

and etc.). 

Please help us help local families in need. What a 

great way to show our Washington School 

RESPECT Code by helping local families this 

holiday season. 
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 Message from the Principal  

 
Welcome to Washington Schoolõs November Family Newsletter.  We are looking forward to seeing everyone at 

our Parent-Teacher Conferences. The MOST IMPORTANT THING that we can do together to support each 

childõs learning is to COMMUNICATE.  Please join Washington School for: 

 

Parent -Teacher Conferences   

Monday , Nov. 19th from 4:00-7:00 p.m. 

Tuesday, Nov. 20th from 12:00-3:00 p.m. 

and from 4:00-7:00 p.m. 

  

Each conference will focus upon students, staff and parents meeting and discussing individual student learning and 

social improvements. We hope you will mark your calendar now for this important family learning event.   

  

Please contact me at marc.fogal@pekin.net or Mr. Kingdon at jonathan.kingdon@pekin.net, or by phone at 477-

4721 if you ever have any suggestions or questions.   
  

 HOW TO HAVE A GREAT  
PARENTðTEACHER CONFERENCE 

  

 Conferencing is one way for you to get a clear picture of your childôs academic and social progress. An active 

team approach between parents, teachers and student that fosters mutual responsibility for learning has been 

proven to be an effective strategy for the highest levels of achievement. 
  

Before you go to the conference: 

  

Õ Talk to your student about his/her academic progress. Try to identify the important issues ahead of time. 

Õ Avoid surprises. Look over recent work (tests, quizzes, projects, etc.), log in to Parent Access on Skyward 

Õ Think of any questions you may need answered 
  

When you are at the school: 

  

Õ After you discuss grades and homework, it is appropriate to seek information related to how well your child gets along with 

others. 

Õ It is appropriate to share information about your child’s special needs or family situation if you think it will be helpful. 

Õ Ask how you can work as a team with the teacher and provide support at home. 
  

When you get home from school: 
  

Õ Discuss the content of the conference with your child. 

Õ Together, identify potential solutions to concerns or  problems. 

Õ Follow up with teachers to make sure there is progress. Keep your parent-teacher team active. 

Õ We encourage you to contact your teacher if you have questions, concerns, or suggestions that would be helpful. 
  

 

mailto:josh.norman@pekin.net

